

WEEKLY BULLETIN 7 May 2019 Volume 59 - Issue 36





DG Margaret Hassall Pres Craig Saunders Bulletin editors: Yvonne Young and Issa Shalhoub AG PDG Glenn Wran

RI Pres Barry Rassin Club's Website and Club's Facebook

Luncheon, Beachside Golf Club

MAY IS ROTARY'S YOUTH SERVICE MONTH

PLEASE NOTIFY apologies and guests to Ed Zonneveldt on 0407 958 516, edzonneveldt1@optusnet.com.au by no later than 12 noon on Monday.

DUNN LEWIS CENTRE, 7, 14, 21 and 28 May. Apologies by the Monday before the meeting. \$25 per person, 2 course meal. **BYOG**

If a member prefers a fish meal, please let Ed know on the Monday before the meeting.

Tonight: Keith Bennett - Bad Email Scam Kieran Bryant from Ulladulla Highway Patrol Introduction: Guy Porter

Vote of Thanks: Rob Powell Fellowship: Simon Brown and George Chittick

Future Programs:

ruture Programs:			
14 May; Bowling Night, partners and friends	Club's Calendar		
6:00pm bowling followed by dinner BYOG Fellowship: Murry Conran and Clive Cross	26 Apr- 18 May		Base Camp Walk Good Luck; Jo Jones, Andrea and Rodney Tucker
21 May; TBA	May		BOWELSCAN \$15
BYOG Fellowship: Peter Culham and Linda Eadweards	14 May	Tues	Dream Cricket, Milton PS
-	17-19	Fri -	RYPEN, Mogo
28 May; TBA BYOG	May	Sun	5 students
Fellowship: Gareth Davies and Dom Fondacaro	18 May	Sat	Willinga Park
JUNE IS ROTARY'S FELLOWSHIP MONTH 4 Jun; Back at the Golf Club Speaker TBA Fellowship: Tony Fondacaro and Jeff Franklin	7 to 28 May	Tues	Meet at Dunn Lewis Centre \$25, two course meal. Apologies needed by the Monday before the meeting. BYOG
If a member nominated for a duty is unable to	26 May	Sun	Swap Meet
fulfil this function, or DOES NOT WISH TO DO IT, PLEASE arrange a replacement	25 Jun	Tues	Club Changeover, Golf Club \$45 per person, 2 course meal
and or let the Bulletin editor know.	30 June	Sun	District Changeover Hall, ACT 12 for 12:30 start
BIRTHDAYS:	12 July	Fri	NAIDOC, Jumping Castle
None this week.	3 Sept	Tues	DG Club Visit
ANNIVERSARIES:	16 Oct	Wed	Dream Cricket, Milton PS
9 May; Jane and Bernard Jones.	18 Oct	Fri	Business Community Network,

Meeting's Report for 30 April 2019

President Craig Saunders welcomed members and guest speaker Doug Nyholm.

President Craig informed members of the decision to host an Exchange student from the Netherlands, for the incoming year.

International Director Stephen Hladio gave the International toast to Rotarians Poland/Ukraine International committee who started and host a camp in Southern Poland for children from war torn Ukraine.

Secretary Ali Tyquin reported that a thank you letter was received from Katrina Hodgkinson for attending the Blessing of the Fleet Princess Ball. An invitation to attend Anything Goes musical with a discount offer if ten or more people from Rotary attend.

Community Service Emile Jansen has spoken to Salvation Army regarding homeless housing costing has gone to the Salvation Army head office. Warden head project meeting coming up.

Youth Service acting Director Yvonne Young informed members there are 5 students for RYPEN weekend. Science School Experience pamphlets to be handed to Ulladulla High School.

President Craig informed members that numbers and money are required for **Willinga Park**. See below.

PP and Chairman of the Blessing of the Fleet Phil Brown report on Blessing of the Fleet Thank you to the following people Wayne Fry, Stephen Hladio, Leonie Smith, John Corrin, Clare & Doug Nyholm, Brian Morrison and the Ball committee, Rob & Kim Powell, Ali & Col Tyquin, Dale Wilford – WHS, Dick Crouch, Ross Wade, Craig Saunders, Avril Pryor, Bernie Jones, Bev & Steve Nicholas, Cathy Ambrose, Clive Cross, Ed Zonneveldt, Emile & Shelagh Jansen, Gareth Davis, George & Lynne Chittick, Glenn Rowen, Glenn Wran, Grant Schultz, Guy Porter, Ian Tibbles, Jeff & Sylvia Franklin, Jeni Wilkins, Jo Jones, John Hozack, Keith Bennett, John Payne, Ken Matthews, Mike Smith, Murray & Oscar Conran, Peter Culham, Rhondda Purtell, Simon Brown, Tony Fondacaro, Dom Fondacaro's friend Ray, Bill Harris and to Graeme Day, Albos Traffic management, Endeavour Energy and the Ulladulla Milton Lions Club.

A HUGE THANK YOU TO PHIL BROWN FOR YOUR HARD WORK, yearly since 2008. 👍 \delta

Guest Speaker Senior Constable Doug Nyholm spoke on how he came to joined the NSW Police after leaving school worked with Ian Hunter, then decided to join the force. Doug's first posting was Hurstville for 3 years, then transfer to Albury 2001, Bombala where Doug did the training for the Emergency Service controller for the area, moved back to the Albury area, then transferred to Huskisson then was transferred to Ulladulla 2016. Doug informed members that he thought studying was over when he left school, though he has, in 25 years, done 150 courses, he is a mental health officer and Emergency Service controller just to name a few course Doug has done.

NSW Police is the largest Police force in the world. NSW Police force has a proud tradition of looking after themselves and recently have celebrated 100 years of Women in the Force. Enforcing the law and arresting people is just small part of their job, getting to know people is a major part of their job, and hard to believe that arresting people is the last resort. Strive for a positive policing training is a big part of how the Police deal with situations. People only ring when there is an emergency.

Police get satisfaction out of assisting the people in the community. Doug likes to touch base with members of the community. Growing up in the area Doug realise that the area isn't crime central and enjoys his work in the area.





Thank You Yvonne Young for the meeting's report.

End of Report

For the Changeover dinner, 25 June 2019, Baked Eye Fillet or Crusted Chicken Breast are on the menu. If you prefer a Fish dish, please advise Issa, asap.

Members, partners and any person in the household hosting a Youth Exchange student, will need to have a WWCC

SOCIAL DAY, organised by Tony Fondacaro.

Willinga Park, the Gold Buckle Campdraft, Saturday 18 May, 8am to late. 1:30pm Finals. \$25 per adult, \$10 per child (5 to 15 y old). Will be cheaper if we have around 35 attendees. You will get a chance to look at the grounds.

Gold coin donation for parking. Food available to purchase.

PLEASE BRING YOUR MONEY AT THE MEETING OF THE 7TH MAY.